HB 1389 -- AUTOCYCLES (Fitzpatrick)
COMMITTEE OF ORIGIN: Standing Committee on Transportation

This bill exempts all types of autocycles, whether or not they have
a specific type of roof, from the helmet requirements currently
imposed on motorcycle riders under Section 304.005, RSMo. It also
defines autocycles in a separate manner from other vehicles such as
motorcycles or motortricycles which have straddle seating and
handlebars.

Autocycles will be eligible for new registration classification
under their own category for a fee of $10.25 beginning August 28,
2018, but existing autocycle registrations will remain valid until
their expiration date. Certain requirements involving record
keeping, odometer readings, and other information will now apply to
autocycles as they are now defined as a separate category of motor
vehicle.



